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 Mrs Y did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me 

to consider. Mrs Y has provided her further comments which do not change the 

outcome. I agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to 

the key points made by Mrs Y for completeness. 

 Mrs Y says when she asked for the pension quote in 2015 it was specifically to plan 

for her retirement and all of her financial planning has been based on these figures. 

Whilst she may have benefited from having access to the redundancy money there 

was a reason why she wanted the pension figures at the time as this was to ensure 

that the pension, she was due at age 55, would be sufficient for her needs. Based on 

the figures quoted, she made a decision not to put the redundancy money into the 

pension. She was aware that she could not revisit this at the later date, so the figures 

quoted were important in the decision process, otherwise she would have used the 

money to buy additional years.  

 Mrs Y does not feel that she should be the one to shoulder the outcome of the 

multiple mistakes made by the administrators. She had no clue in 2015 that the 

figures provided, or the ERF details contained errors and strongly disagrees with the 

Adjudicator’s view that she should have checked the ERF basis via the Scheme’s 

website. The reason she asked for details direct was to obtain accurate information 

and not rely on the details found on the Scheme’s website.  
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 Mrs Y says a decrease in the defined benefit pension should not occur at this stage 

and she has no scope to mitigate any of these factors; it is totally unfair that it should 

be deemed something she should just accept. To simply say that the figures provided 

in 2015 were estimated should not be a get out for the Trustee.  

Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 

 I recognise that the realisation that the expected pension would be lower than 

anticipated would have caused Mrs Y some considerable distress and I sympathise 

with the position in which she finds herself. However, the Trustee has offered Mrs Y a 

payment of £1,000 in recognition of the distress and inconvenience she has suffered, 

which I find is reasonable and in line with our guidelines. If Mrs Y wishes to take up 

this offer, she should contact the Trustee direct. 

 I do not uphold Mrs Y’s complaint. 

 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
19 November 2019 
 

 


